
Neighborhood News Winter 2021 

Next Cherry Glen Neighborhood  
ZOOM Meeting 

Wednesday, March 24, 2021 at 6:30 PM  
We will be discussing our summer Neighborhood Yard Sale 

and a potential Neighborhood Clean Up Day. Look for the link  
for the ZOOM meeting, if we have your email. 

RUMMAGE SALE 
Saturday, March 6, 2021 ~  8:00 AM - 1:00 PM 

The Rock Community Center - 202 Bonita Street 
Bring Stuff to Donate...Buy Stuff...Volunteer to Help 

To donate, bring gently used items (no clothing) on  
Fri. 3/5  4PM—7PM or Sat. 3/6  7AM—9 AM to 202 Bonita St. 

email Deb at dbarlow@rockofroseville.com 
(Proceeds go towards a giving outreach  

to Cherry Glen & Theiles Manor neighbors in need) 

Meet Your CGNA Board Members 
Cherry Glen Neighborhood Association 

Melinda Hawkes, President 
I have owned my house on Irene Avenue for 32 years 
and have three daughters ranging in age from 20 - 29 
and one dog. I taught elementary school for 35 years, 
retiring this past June. What I love most about my neigh-
borhood is the tree-lined streets, that every house is 
unique, the downtown area and parks are within walking 
distance, and the people are the friendliest around! 

Denal Green, Vice President 
I have been in the Cherry Glen neighborhood for 6 years. 
After raising my family across town, I always knew I want-
ed to live in this neighborhood with its mature trees and 
unique home styles. My mom retired here 16 years ago 
and now we live on the same street. I am happy to be 
part of such a diverse and beautiful neighborhood .  

Lydia Birks, Secretary / Newsletter Editor 
Ken and I have lived in our 100-year-old home on Clin-
ton Ave. for 36 years. We love our huge porch, tree-
lined street, big backyard, and the down home, real-life 
feel of our charming neighborhood! We've loved over 20 
foster kids in this home, and the door still swings open 
and shut constantly! We pastored Cherry Glen Commu-
nity Church from 1984-1997, then were on staff at The 
Rock many years,  We love Cherry Glen! 

Kaye Swain, Honorary Board Member  
I’ve lived in Roseville over 25 years and especially appre-
ciate the beauty of Cherry Glen with its gorgeous tall 
and shady trees, as well as the interesting and active 
culture in old Roseville, and the downtown square and 
its many fun activities. I enjoy helping my real estate 
clients explore the many lovely older home options this 
beautiful area is known for. 
Kaye serves as our CGNA website and  Facebook group 
administrator, as well as an active RCONA rep for sever-
al years. 

Vincente Porras, Treasurer 
We have been living and raising our 6 kids for the past 9 
years here on Irene Ave. Over that time we have started 
our own business — Zeebtec — providing visual, audio, 
and lighting services across the nation. It’s a pleasure to 
call Cherry Glen our home.  



Cirby School Honors Sandy Bauchmann 
Our beloved former  CGNA Secretary, Sandy Bauchmann, passed away in 
August 2020. She was part of The Cherry Glen Neighborhood Association 
for many years. Sandy and her husband, John, lived in Cherry Glen for al-
most 29 years and enjoyed raising their girls here. About our neighborhood, 
Sandy said, “We have always loved the beauty of the older homes, the 
trees, and the proximity to the bike trail, the parks, downtown and the li-
brary.” Sandy was a 1st grade teacher at Cirby School for many years and, 
after her passing, the Buddy Bench (shown above) was installed in her hon-
or and memory in front of the Cirby School office. Sandy is greatly missed 
and will always be remembered with great love, fondness and appreciation.  

 

Join the Cherry Glen Neighborhood Association  
Facebook Group 

www.facebook.com/groups/CherryGlenNeighbors/ 
Stay informed on what’s happening in your 

 neighborhood. Post events and more! 

Neighborhood Pride!  
Calling All Cherry Glen Neighbors—Owners and Renters Alike! We’d LOVE 
to have you join our Neighborhood Association, attend our bi-monthly 
Zoom meetings and learn what’s happening in our little community! We’d 
love your input and feedback and — Yes, we Need You! We are also look-
ing for additional “Member at Large” Board Members and your time com-
mitment would be very minimal. This is YOUR neighborhood and Togeth-
er... We Are Better!! 

Clean Up Day Question? 

Are you interested in a Cherry Glen Clean Up Day? We would rent several 
dumpsters for a DAY throughout CG to clear out our junk. This would be 
quite an undertaking and expense (no cost to neighbors due to grants 
and CGNA funds) BUT we’d need neighborhood support in helping to 
make administrative phone calls to set things up, etc. Are YOU willing to 
give an hour or two between now and then to help arrange this? We’d 
love to hear from you! Email president@cgna.rcona.org and let Melinda 
know!  

Thank you to Lambert Funeral Home for kindly printing our Newsletters. 

Did You Know…?! 

The Rock Community Center provides two weekly outreaches to our Cher-
ry Glen and Theiles Manor Neighbors at NO COST to support those in 
need. Please stop by if you have a need, or refer a CG or TM neighbor! 

1) Clothes, Shoes, and Accessories for babies, children, men and women 
on Saturdays from 9am to 11am at The Community Store,  
640B Vernon Street (behind the wrought iron gates next to railroad 
tracks across from The Rock/Lohse Apts.) Some personal use items 
available also. 

2) Food (Fresh and Frozen) from the Food Pantry on Thursdays from 
9:30am to 11am at 202 Bonita Street in the Courtyard or Fellowship 
Hall, depending on weather. 


